Greenway Technical Committee Staff

Meeting Notes 
Tuesday, April 14, 2009 
Grand Forks Park District Office - 1210 7th Ave. S. Grand Forks, ND 

10:30 am- Noon

Steve Mullally, GF Park District

Dave Aker, City of EGF

Gladwyn Lynne, RRSRA & City of EGF

Kim Greendahl, City of GF

Guest: Tom Reiten

DISCUSSION ITEMS

I. Snowmobile trail proposal update: In March the Grand Forks City staff brought the matter of gathering public input for a proposal to extend the route through the entire Greenway along the river to the Public Service and Safety sub-committee of the Grand Forks City Council.  That committee chose not to pursue the proposal. 
II. 2009 Flooding and Greenway Maintenance: A second crest is expected soon.  EGF took the electricity out of the campground in preparation for the high water.  GF will be documenting all costs associated with the preparation and clean up for future reference.  Riverside Park took on water at 47” over the low level levee.   The disc golf baskets in GF were left in but EGF removed theirs as a precaution.  The course in EGF did not get water. 
III. Way finding signs: GF staff is pursuing a comprehensive sign plan for the entire system.  The purpose of the plan is to provide visitors directions, park information in a more efficient manner.
IV. TE Stimulus package update: The City of Grand Forks has submitted requests for trail and other projects but no awards have been made yet.
V. User group items: The group will be discussing the MPO bike plan update and making suggestions about the bike system in the Grand Cities. 
VI. Greenway Agency Updates
a. City of EGF:  ATV use continues to be a problem along the river.  The target opening date for the campground is May 15 but floodwater could be a problem so decisions on the opening will be made as the month progresses.  Clean up will start the last Monday in April and Gladwyn will be hiring people soon. The campground will have and open house and Red River Rendezvous on June 6. Benches and signs were taken out before the flood.  There are still some openings for the Adopt a Trail program if anyone is looking for a section. 

b. GF Park District: Riverside clean up will be a problem because of turf damage.  Dog park fence condition is unknown because the fence is submerged.  They are working with city for clean up issues.   
c. City of GF: Flood clean up plans are being developed in anticipation of the water receding.  The aerial photos on the website are very popular.
d. MN DNR: No report.

 Next meeting:  10:30 am Tuesday, June 9, 2009 at the GF Park District, 1210 7th Avenue South.

